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I wish to start with a humongous thank you to all the parents that supported and 

helped us run an amazing Summer Fair last Saturday.  It was the best we have 

ever had, with an amazing turn out.  It was great seeing pupils, parents and staff 

working together and having fun – there was definitely a true family feeling 

throughout the day.  I want to personally thank the PAFT team that mobilised us 

all ensuring the event was set up and ran extremely smoothly.  Thank you and 

well done everyone. 

This week we have had our primary book fair, a coastal management field trip 

and several meetings in preparation for our Secondary personal development 

activities week.  We have three residential trips happening, one in France, one in 

Spain and the other at Kingswood.  Activities week will be taking place during 

the week of the 8th of July.  Other activities include Danson Park Watersports, The 

Great London Cultural Tour, It’s a knockout, Circus skills workshops, The Big Selfie 

Challenge and a visit to the Bank of England Museum to name but a few.  We 

also have our Big Trinity Picnic to celebrate the diversity of our community at 

Greenwich Park.  We therefore have lots of activities planned before the end of 

this academic year.  We are definitely living life in all its fullness. 

Sports day is also coming up . . . please make sure your son / daughter arrives at 

school with a water bottle to help stay hydrated.  A hat / sunscreen is also 

needed.  This is the last year our sports day will run in its current format.  Next 

year we are looking at a full sports tournament for year 5-8 at Sutcliff Park as well 

as the current carousel of activities for year R to year 4 at Manor Gardens and a 

separate event for year 9 and 10.  We have some amazing athletes in Year 4 and 

5 and want to expand our sports offer to ensure they are exposed to top events 

and facilities. 

Finally we are moving into the last fortnight of assessments for this academic 

year.  Even though pupils are completing their end of year assessments we are 

still pushing on and learning key material and practicing skills they require for 

next year and beyond.  It is vital they are continuing to learn their key facts from 

their Knowledge Organisers.  We will not stop the momentum of learning going 

right up until the very last hour of July 19th.  Pupils must remain in full uniform and 

stay focused right up until the end of term.  Thank you for your support with this. 

Have an amazing weekend making memories. 

David Lucas 

Executive Headteacher 
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Upcoming  
 

PRIMARY PHASE 

 

TRANSITION IN 

SCHOOL 
‘What is the process….What do I need 

to do to secure my place in Year 7.. 

Year 5 parents please come to 

meeting on 9th July at 18h30 

See page 4 

 

 

 

 

SECONDARY 

PHASE 

 

SPORTS DAY 
MONDAY 1st July 2019 

See page 8 

 

 

All Through School 

SUMMER MUSIC 

SHOWCASE  
WEDNESDAY 3rd July 2019 

Time : 18h00 – 19h30 

Venue : Trinity Hall, Taunton Road  

Tickets available 

 

 

Character 

Development Week 
8th – 12th July 2019 

Pupils taking part in experiences 

beyond the classroom. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.trinitylewisham.org/


 

 

 

Dear Trinity families, 

It was an absolute pleasure seeing so many of you at the Summer Fayre on Saturday. Each year, our Fayre seems to get 

bigger and better and that is down to the hard work of the PAFT and the fabulous community of friends, family, staff and 

children we have at Trinity. The rain even held off until the very end! Check out the blog to see the all the fun of the Fayre. 

Today, lots of fun was had during Spanish Day at the Primary Phase. The day is a time for pupils to develop an understanding 

of Spanish and Latin culture so they can appreciate the world that is opened up to them by learning the Spanish language. It 

is so important pupils know why their learning is relevant and how it can benefit them in their own lives.  

Next week Friday, we are looking forward to Sports Day. As usual, parents and friends are all invited to attend. All parents 

have the option to bring their child to school at normal time; they will then walk up to Manor House Gardens with their class 

teacher. Alternatively, you can bring your child straight to the park for 10:50am. Pupils will then be registered, before 

beginning events at 11am. The pupils had a practice session this week and were all supportive of one another. We look 

forward to finding out which House will be the overall winners this year!    

Finally, it was fantastic seeing so many parents and pupils browsing and purchasing books from our Book Fair this week. It is 

lovely seeing the excitement our pupils have for reading. Each purchase has generated money for the school to continue 

stocking our own library - so thank you if you bought a book!   

As ever, I wish you the very best of weekends, full of rest and fun, ready for learning on Monday.  

Darren Janes  

   

Head of School  
Primary Phase  
Trinity all Through School 
 
 

 

 

 

  

PRIMARY PHASE 

Spanish day 

Hola! A great was had by all during Spanish Day, a day where we get to immerse ourselves in Spanish and Latin culture 

as well as learn more Spanish vocabulary. 

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/spanish-day-2019.html 

Summer Fayre 2019 

Last Saturday we had our annual Summer Fair! A big thank you to PAFT for organising this event. 

 

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/summer-fair-2019.html 

Year 4 at the Buddhist centre 
 
As part of our unit on Buddhism, Year 4 went to the Kagyu Samye Dzong Centre in Bermondsey. 

 

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/year-4s-trip-to-buddhist-centre.html 

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/spanish-day-2019.html
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/summer-fair-2019.html
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/year-4s-trip-to-buddhist-centre.html


  CHAPLAIN’S CORNER By Reverend Juliet Evans 

The grace of the Lord Jesus Christ,  

the love of God,  

and the communion of the Holy Spirit  

be with all of you. 

2 Corinthians 13: 13 

Trinity Sunday was celebrated last Sunday – this is a time to celebrate God as a relationship of Love: God as three 

persons – Father, Son and Holy Spirit, and yet one God. 

At Trinity School we identify as a community of God’s love and we often call ourselves Trinity family which reflects the 

relationship of love we see in God’s nature. 

Around Trinity Sunday we remember and celebrate our identity as Trinity family.  It is a time to reflect on all that is 

good and joyful about our school.  

As we continue to grow and learn in the future we do so in God’s family of love. 

One God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit 

We give thanks for the Trinity family, for our learning, loving and living together. 

Enlarge our minds with knowledge and draw us more deeply into the mystery of you love 

That we may have life in all its fullness. 

Amen 

 

 

Thank you  

To  

Teachers & 

staff. 

The fair was 

a great 

success 

 

 



 

  

All Parents  

 

 

REMINDER 

CHARACTER DEVELOPMENT WEEK 

8TH TO 12TH JULY 2019 AT SECONDARY SITE 

Trinity Character Development week aims to provide a variety of opportunities for our 

pupils to take part in experiences beyond the classroom and help you learn how to live 

life in all its fullness. 
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SUMMER FAIR 2019 



  All Parents  

 

 



 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SECONDARY NEWS 

 

Trinity Secondary are proud to announce 

the start of a new lunchtime club! The 

LGBT+ lunchtime club is welcome to any 

students who are part of the LGBT+ 

community (Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, 

Transsexual and any other gender 

identity or sexual orientation), anybody 

who would like to know more about the 

community or anybody would like to 

show their support for this group. We are 

proud to be an inclusive school which 

believes everyone is welcome and 

everyone is equal. 

  

 

 

TRINITY SPORTS ATTIRE TO BE WORN ON SPORTS DAY  

                                                                      ……REMEMBER TO BRING pack lunch, water, SUN HAT, SUN CREAM & personal Asthma pumps ETC 

 

 

     

SECONDARY SPORTS DAY – MONDAY 1st JULY 2019 

 COMPULSORY THAT ALL 

PUPILS ATTEND 

 

 TRINITY PE KIT MUST BE 

WORN 



 

  
The school PE kit can be bought online or via the school shop Whereabouts located on Sydenham High 
Street. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECONDARY NEWS 

Global Action Plan- Consumerism workshop 

In order to examine the connection between consumerism and the wellbeing of young people, Global Action Plan 
is leading one of the first national campaigns of its kind.  

Through a series of workshops, the charity is working with 180 young people from six UK schools to understand 
the way they are affected by social media and consumerism. 

The feedback has been decisive, with many describing how constant exposure to coercive messaging on social 
media - where perfectly curated images from brands and celebrities intermingle with posts from peers - is having 
a negative effect on their mental health. 

 “Social comparison drives anxiety, low self-esteem, depression and loneliness, which in turn drive e-shopping for 
cheap clothes and electronics,” Natasha Parker, head of consumerism and wellbeing at Global Action Plan said, 
“Children who spend the most money, quickest, on themselves report lower self-esteem and greater anxiety 
levels.” 

The feedback suggesting the extent to which social media undermines the self-esteem of young people and 
focuses on their desire to fit in has also been overwhelming. 

The workshops encouraged the teenagers to think of ways to improve their wellbeing and to put their own 
personal goals into practice. 

As well as creating videos to share the opinions of the young people they have worked with, the next stage of the 
campaign will see Global Action Plan bring their findings to the attention of more than 200 political and business 
‘influencers’ with the aim of inspiring young people to lead lower impact, and ultimately happier, lifestyles. 

“We see tackling today’s consumerist culture as more than just people’s shopping or recycling habits shifting,” 
Natasha said. 

“It requires a revolution in the way we fulfil our needs and challenge artificial material desires. Our role is helping 
young people to develop agency – their power to shape the world and their own happiness.”  

A group of year 9 students have been working on a project in conjunction with environmental charity Global 

Action Plan focussing on things like close friendships, meaningful hobbies and healthier lifestyles can help to 

make us and reduce our impact on the planet. Prioritising things that contribute to the bigger picture and being 

grateful for what we already have – although it can sound clichéd – are much better for us and come at a much 

lower cost! For your purse, for the planet and for other people involved in making the stuff we buy. 

As a part of this project there will be a short video clip that is to be released starring our very own Trinitarians! 

However in the mean time you can hear about the project by reading the blog via the link below: 

https://www.jrct.org.uk/global-action-plan  

 

 

 

 

 

One of Trinity’s pupils 

engaging on the 

programme 

 

GREEN TEAM UPDATE – by Green Team correspondent, Bradley BARNES. 

What have The Green Team been doing this week? 

 

Since we got involved with the Walkers recycling scheme, we have collected lots of crisp packets from students 

and staff, which can now be recycled instead of going to landfill. It’s great to see there are so many students who 

were willing to help with this project, and it’s been a great initial success for us.   

Trinity are also now also signed up to a battery recycling program, which means soon students will be able to 

recycle batteries through the school by putting them in collection points around the school. Please send yours in 

to us too! 

 As well as this, some members of the Green Team have been speaking to the staff of the 

cafeteria about possible alternatives to the plastic bottles they currently sell. 

 

What can you do? 

One of the big initiatives recently has been the reduction in plastic straws – are YOU refusing 

them? “It’s just one straw” becomes a huge issue for sea-life and they are one of the top 

items found during beach-cleans. Can you use an alternative? Or better still, do without? 

Many shops sell re-useable straws – put one in your bag and say NO to any more plastic 

pollution. 

   

 

 

 

 

https://www.jrct.org.uk/global-action-plan


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

PRIMARY UPCOMING NEWS & EVENTS 

 



Student Report 
     (Secondary) 

 

 

This is the pupil report, a weekly section of the newsletter, where we discuss the events that will be occurring in the students 

life's each week at school. 

Firstly, the Year 11s officially ended their GCSEs this week so a massive congratulations goes out to all Year 11s for 

completing their GCSEs. Everyone at Trinity wishes every Year 11 the best of luck with their results. 

                               
Also, the year 7 and 9s have finished their end of year tests last week. This week the Year 10s completed their End of Year 

tests.  These grades do help form the classes for Year 11 and are used with references for sixth form placements. From 

the week commencing the 24th of June (next week) the Year 8s will be starting their end of year exams. This 

information will be used to start year 9 - so it is vital that all year 8s take these exams seriously. Just one question 

remains though,  

                                        
 

 

 

 

 

On Monday the 1st of July, it will be Sports Day for the Secondary phase. Sports Day will take place at Sutcliffe Park and all 

students are expected to be wearing their PE white polo shirt with the house colour visible. You can wear some type of leg 

wear that represents your house however it is not compulsory.  

 A week after Activities Week will be taking place. For the whole week (8th July to 12th July) the timetable will be suspended. 

Throughout Monday to Thursday of Activities Week, all students will take part in a variety of character enriching activities. 

Students will sign up to a set of activities and stay with this group for the 4 days. Some activities do have a cost but most of 

them are free. All students should have received a booklet where they can select what activities they would like to 

participate in and the students should have handed back in the booklet to their family group leader. 

 

In response to all of this news, I caught up with 2 students one, a boy in Year 7 and the other a girl in Year 8. Both did 

not wish to be named however they will be quoted exactly as to how they responded. 

 
Year 7 Boy 
When asked how he feels he has settled into the school, he replied, “I feel I’ve settled into the school really well. I’ve 

made really good friends and I enjoy school quite a lot.” Next, I asked how his tests were going to which he replied, 

“Honestly, I’m quite anxious about these tests and the results I get because I have high expectations for myself so I 

want to make myself and my family proud.” I next asked the boy if he was looking forward to sports day and activities. 

The response I received was, “I’m really looking forward to my first Sports Day here and I hope my house wins. As for 

Activities week I think that the week could prove to be really interesting and fun”. Lastly, I asked him how he feels 

about starting Year 8 in September. He replied with, “I’m looking forward to starting Year 8 however I’m more excited 

for the summer holidays.” 

 

Year 8 Girl 
When asked how she feels Year 8 went for her, she replied with,” I think it has gone fairly well this year for me. I’ve 

progressed in some of the subjects I wanted to but overall I feel I could have done better but I’m hoping that my tests 

can match my targets for myself.” After, I questioned her about her feelings and preparation so far for her tests 

starting on the 24th of June: to which she replied, “With these tests, I want to make sure I end the year positively so I 

can start and continue my time at school with high expectations and good results.” Finally, I asked the Year 8 how she 

feels about Sports Day and Activities Week. “I’m not much of a sporty person but I do like the idea of competition and 

I will support my house in the hope we can win. Activities week I like the idea of it and I’m interested to see how it 

goes.” 

 

Thank you for reading the student report and be sure to read next week’s edition to stay up to date in the life of a 

Trinity student.                                                                                                                              Written by Tommy (Year 10) 

SPORTS DAY AT TRINITY 

New weekly article.  Tommy in Year 10 (a budding journalist in the making) will be 

doing a weekly article on life at Trinity from the pupil’s perspective.  Tommy kicks off 

this weeks’ article with views on our exams, sports day and activities week.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

     

 

 

 

To live “life in all its fullness” (John 10:10) 

By Learning, Loving and Living 

 

Terrific Trinitarians are: 

Open minded  Caring  Reflective 

Knowledgeable  Principled  Courageous 

Insightful   Resilient  Independent 

 

 

 


